
 

 CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION 

 

 

 Resolution No. 5-97 

 

 

CHANGING THE NAME OF SHORT LANE 

BETWEEN F 1/2 ROAD AND MIDWAY AVENUE 

 WITHIN THE O’NAN SUBDIVISION TO DEER VIEW LANE 

 

Recitals. 

 

 Phillip Taylor, owner and developer of Taylor Minor Subdivision, and Edward and Darnell 

Andrews, owners of Lot 2, Block 5, O’Nan Subdivision (2708½ F½ Road), are the only owners along 

Short Lane and want to change its name.  Short Lane has never been improved and is overgrown with 

trees and vegetation.  The majority of Short Lane will be vacated between F 1/2 Road and Midway 

Avenue in conjunction with the platting of Taylor Minor Subdivision, a two lot development.  A short 

portion of the street will remain in order to provide access to Mr. Taylor’s two lots on the west side of 

vacated Short Lane and the Andrews’ lot on the east side.  Retaining a portion of Short Lane as a public 

street will help alleviate addressing conflicts for four lots on Short Lane and F 1/2 Road that currently 

share the 2708 address prefix.  Mr. Taylor and the Andrews have requested that Short Lane be renamed 

Deer View Lane.  The street name depicts the character of the area, which is wooded and home to 

wildlife. There are no other streets in Mesa County with this name.  The post office, emergency service 

agencies and other applicable agencies will be notified of this change. 

 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO: 

 

 That Short Lane between F 1/2 Road and Midway Avenue within O’Nan Subdivision is hereby 

changed to Deer View Lane. 

 

 ADOPTED AND APPROVED THIS 15TH  day of January, 1997 

 

 

       APPROVED: 

 

 

       /s/ Linda Afman   

       President of City Council 

ATTEST: 

 

/s/ Stephanie Nye    

City Clerk       


